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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







August 5, 2020





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held via teleconference at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, August 5, 2020.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville



Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux 

Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Sean McGee



Iberia

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of July 8, 2020 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that he received a request for a Right of Entry for soil borings  on the Mississippi River Levee in West Baton Rouge Parish.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn, and unanimously carried to approve the request.  Mr. Tyson further advised that the Corps of Engineers requested a Right of Entry for the Mississippi River Levee Phase 3 for relief wells.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried.

                                                                    * * * *
No representative from CPRA was present.    
                                                                    * * * * 
Mrs. Kristy Jewell reported obtaining quotes for uniforms for the employees.  She said the lowest quote was from Don’s Sportsman for a total of $7,913.70.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to accept the lowest quote.   
Mrs. Jewell requested approval from the board to reallocate Reese Jarreau from Mobile Equipment Operator 1 to Mobile Equipment Operator 2 and grant him permanent status.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, and unanimously carried to approve the request.

                                                                    * * * *
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte,

and unanimously carried to amend the minutes of July 8, 2020, to include the approval of

a 2-4% market adjustment for classified employees.

                                                                    *****           
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte addressed the board relative to legal matters.  He said in reference to the Plaquemine Bike Trail we have been waiting for an opinion from the 1st Circuit Court of Appeals, but they will be going into a recess and we have no opinion.  Mr. Rockforte said all permits are in place and the land is owned by the City of Plaquemine, except for one section owned by a church.  The church has given the City of Plaquemine a letter of no objection.  Mr. Rockforte said he sees no problem in giving them approval without the court opinion and would recommend the board approve their request for a letter of no objection, after review and approval by Mr. Will Tyson once he has approval from CPRA and the Corps of Engineers.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve as noted by the attorney.  Mr. Rockforte advised the board that in connection with these projects we always do a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the governmental entity.  He said the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement is almost complete with only a few minor changes.  He asked for approval of the agreement and authorization for the President to sign the document when it is completed. Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, and unanimously carried to approve.
                                                                    * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Bill Flynn, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

